Debra Thomeson

From: Karen Schramek <kschramek9@gmail.com>
Sent: Wednesday, November 17, 2021 9:31 PM
To: Assembly

Subject: Thank you!

I Sincerely want to thank you for all the time and effort you put in to manage Petersburg.
And the above and beyond efforts you are doing walking the fine line with Covid!ll T know it hasn't been
easy. I am actually shocked at some peoples attitudes.

I'm a believer in vaccines and masks to put Covid behind us.

I do want to share a few things:

1. People at the PO have told me they're only wear a mask bcuz they don't want to get a fine. We shall
see what happens. Since it's a Fed bldg I am assuming it can't be monitored by local police? And yes
please try to get more support for getting PO workers and money to buy a postage machine so mail we
send out doesn't have to go through Jnu to be postmarked and then sent back to be delivered to a Psg
address(@). And People who need medicine who can't afford it locally are not getting their
prescriptions,,, sometimes waiting 2 or 3 weeks and going without til it.

2. Two weeks ago I needed to go to ER for help with kidney stones at lam but was told not to come in
bcuz they had a Covid person coming in. Was tough for me as I couldn't keep any liquids down so tough to
pass stones and took me 4 days to recover. So I'm not happy with antivaxers, non maskers, irresponsible
businesses. So I want to thank you for putting mandates in placelll

Sincerely,
Karen Schramek

Sent from my iPhone



